
In a Meeting with Secretary General of Islamic Fadhila Party, Sayyid Ammar
al-Hakim Stresses the Need to Adhere to Political Commitments in State-

Building

 

 

Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, head of the Islamic Supreme Council of Iraq, stressed the need to adhere

to political commitments in the state-building and promote the national unity, calling on all

political parties to develop a political project that guarantees a smooth transit for the next

stage, as he stressed the importance to end the file of state administration by proxy.

This came in a meeting with the Secretary General of Islamic Fadhila Party, Hashem al-Hashemi,

and his accompanying delegation, on Thursday, April 16, 2015.

 

During the meeting, they discussed the political and security developments in the country and

the organization of National Alliance’s conditions, where they highlighted the importance of

supporting the achievements and sacrifices of the popular crowd heroes while defending their

homeland and the need to address the fierce attack against the crowd to overshadow the

victories they are achieving. 


